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December 15, 1989 

To: Members of the Executive Board 

From: The Secretary 

Subject: Eligibility of Staff Members' Dependent Children 
for Certain Benefits 

It is not proposed to bring the attached recommendation from the 
Committee on Administrative Policies to the agenda of the Executive Board 
for discussion unless an Executive Director so requests by noon on 
Tuesday, December 19, 1989. In the absence of such a request, the recom- 
mendation of the Committee will be deemed approved by the Executive Board 
and it will be so recorded in the minutes of the next meeting thereafter. 

Att: (1) 

Other Distribution: 
Department Heads 



December 14, 1989 

To: Members of the Executive Board 

From: The Acting Chairman 
Committee on Administrative Policies 

Subject: Eligibility of Staff Members' Dependent Children 
for Certain Benefits 

The Committee on Administrative Policies has considered the 
proposals regarding the eligibility of staff members' children for certain 
benefits contained in Revision 1 of EB/CAP/89/5 (12/14/89). On the 
understanding that, after one year, the staff will report to the Committee 
on experience with the proposed new criteria, the Committee recommends 
that Executive Directors endorse these proposals. 
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